

15<sup>th</sup> January 2019

**MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF SANCREED PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT MARY WILLIAMS HALL, SANCREED, ON 15<sup>TH</sup> JANUARY 2019 AT 7.30PM**

**COUNCILLORS PRESENT**

Councillors Mr Ian Soulsby (Chairman), Mr Stuart Thomas, Mrs Hilary Harris, Mr Michael Harvey and Mr Ivor James.

**ALSO PRESENT**

Councillor Mrs Helen Hawkins, Mrs Alexis Male (clerk) and one member of the public.

**19-87. APOLOGIES**

Apologies were accepted from Councillors Mr Tommy James, Mr James Maddern and Mr David Haigh.

**19-88. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST**

There were no declarations of interest.

**19-89. PUBLIC SPEAKING**

- Councillor Mrs Hawkins asked whether the repeated work on the A3071 was now OK. Councillors were positive about it but asked where the special funding for that road that had been promised had gone and Councillor Mrs Hawkins, not having an answer, offered to find out.
- Councillor Mrs Hawkins reported that the Dark Skies Initiative was going ahead but that they could do with some support and declarations of interest.

**19-90. POLICE**

- In November one crime had been reported which was a burglary somewhere along the Sancreed to Grumbla road. The investigation was complete but no suspect had been identified.
- Councillor Mrs Harris gave a report on a Speedwatch meeting that she had attended. Three sites were being considered, Long Rock, Drift and New Road, Newlyn but not Newbridge. However, there was a backlog to clear which would take until April. It was considered that the lack of consideration of Newbridge could be brought up at Community Network Panel. Volunteers were still being sought because there were only two at the meeting and three or four would be required at each site. It was pointed out that, contrary to this report, Alison Hernandes (PCC) had announced that everything was 'rosy'.

**19-91. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING**

The minutes of the meeting held on 11<sup>th</sup> December 2018 having been previously circulated, it was resolved that they were a true and correct record and were signed.

**19-92. MEMORIAL FOR COUNCILLOR BILL MADDERN**

The Chairman had contacted Councillor Bill Maddern's son but had not got any further for the moment. Councillor Mrs Hawkins informed the members that the grant could be considered in the next year so there was no rush but that it should be a community project of some sort, such as a bench. It was decided to discuss this matter again at the next meeting.

**19-93. VACANCY**

Councillors were informed that the notice from Cornwall Council had been displayed on the notice boards and the website and that, if there were not enough electors requesting an election by 28<sup>th</sup> January 2019, the next stage would be co-option by the Parish Council. It was

### **15<sup>th</sup> January 2019**

decided that, if this was the case, notices should be displayed with a closing date for application ten days before the March meeting.

### **19-94. FOOTPATHS AND HIGHWAYS**

- It was reported that there were no problems with Drift car park at present.
- It was decided to tender for the LMP footpath cutting and the maintenance of The Glebe. The latter should be priced on a basis of being cut when required with a minimum of six cuts per year.
- Cornwall Council had sent the consultation on the Parking Orders 2019. It was agreed not to comment.

### **19-95. PLANNING**

- **Applications**
  - PA18/09585 – Mrs Jean Buckland - Listed Building Consent for renovation of the farmhouse at Trenuggo, Access Track To Trenuggo, St Buryan. It was agreed not to offer any objections.
- **Decisions**
  - No decisions had been received.
- **Correspondence**
  - Cornwall Rural Housing Association had written, inviting members to join the committee. No councillor wished to accept the offer.

### **19-96. FINANCE**

- Payments of £157.36 were agreed for payment.
- A request for a donation to the Sowena Appeal had been received but it was agreed not to make a donation at this time.

### **19-97. EXTERNAL REPORTS AND CORRESPONDENCE**

- West Penwith Community Network Panel, Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> January 2019 – Councillor T James would not be able to attend this meeting but Councillors S Thomas and Mrs Hilary Harris would try to be there.

### **19-98. ITEMS TO BE INCLUDED IN NEXT MONTH'S AGENDA**

- There were no additional matters to be included.

### **19-99. DATE OF NEXT MEETING**

The date of the next meeting was set for Tuesday, 19<sup>th</sup> February 2019 in Mary Williams Hall at 7.30pm.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.06pm.

**Chairman**  
**19<sup>th</sup> February 2019**